
M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: All Prequalified Contractors  

FROM: Rachel Mills, P.E. 
Director  
Division of Construction Procurement 

DATE: April 12, 2019  

SUBJECT: Announcement of Short-Listed Proposers 
I-275 / Graves Road Interchange Project (Boone County)

Three teams of bridge and road building professionals have been selected by the Kentucky 
Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) as finalists for a contract to construct a new interchange on I-275 in 
Boone County. 

A team of transportation professionals from KYTC evaluated each of five contending Design-Build 
Teams (DBTs) after two weeks of reviewing previous projects undertaken by the teams or their 
personnel.  

The finalist DBTs announced today are: 
• Eaton Asphalt Paving Company, Inc. / Palmer Engineering;
• Kokosing Construction Company, Inc. / Michael Baker International, Inc.;
• Walsh Construction Company II, LLC / Stantec Consulting Services, Inc.

The teams will spend the summer developing specific proposals that will include innovative 
concepts, technical designs and cost details. 

The schedule calls for the winning team to be selected in August, allowing preliminary 
construction work to begin before year’s end. The construction project – which includes a new 
interchange on I-275 at Graves Road, widening Graves Road to 5 lanes, and improvements to  
I-275 and KY 237 – is scheduled for completion on or before August 2022.  

If you have any questions, please contact this office at (502) 564-3500. 


